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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2006-6:
“School Preview Time” for Boston Public Schools


UMass Boston is again partnering with the Office of the Mayor of the City of Boston to offer an exciting program entitled, “School Preview Time.”  The program is part of the citywide “Countdown to Kindergarten” initiative, and allows employees who are parents of children entering kindergarten, elementary, middle, or high school to take a total of four hours off during the workweek to visit Boston Public Schools.  From November 7, 2005 through January 20, 2006, participating Boston Public Schools will be offering coffee hours with principals, tours, classroom visits, and workshops for parents on preparing their child(ren) for school.  By participating in these activities, families can make an informed choice about which Boston Public School they will send their children to next fall.  Parents are encouraged to enroll their child(ren) in January for September.  Early registration will increase the chance of a child attending the school of choice.  

To participate, employees must obtain their supervisor’s written approval in advance and must complete a form documenting each visit. Forms are available in the Department of Human Resources or at www.countdowntokindergraten.org/employer.htm.  Schedules for each of the three zones in the city, Information Fact Sheets on topics such as Visiting and Choosing Schools, and a copy of the School Visitation Form to track visitations are also available in the Department of Human Resources or at www.bostonpublicschools.org/register.
Not a Boston Resident?

Parents of children preparing to enter in public schools in towns outside of Boston may also apply for release time over this period under the same terms and conditions.

November 4, 2005
University of Massachusetts Boston

Department of Human Resources

100 Morrissey Blvd.

Boston, Massachusetts  02125

(617) 287-5150                                                

www.umb.edu/hr


